25th August, 2007

SRIVIDYASRAM NURSERY & PRIMRY SCHOOL,VADAKURANGADUTHURAI 

2nd Progress Report for the  Academic Year  2007-08

1. First Report : The first report was sent in  July, 2007, soon after  the School reopened on the 4th June, 2007 , after summer vacation .

2. Cycle Tests : The First Cycle Test started on the 4th July,  2007 and will be over on the 29th August. Seven tests are held in a cycle, one every week. During the year, five such cycle tests will be held. 

3. Tanglin School , Singapore :  The Children of Tanglin School, Singapore have been supportive of the Children in Srividyasram for the last three years. This year, the children enthusiastically collected  funds in several ways . They gave up something to which they were used - watching TV , time spent on computers , indulging in sweets and carbonated drinks etc. etc. Ms Jacki, the teacher,  personally  contributed her money  for each child who gave up using MSN messenger for a week !!   A few children  baked cakes and cookies , sold them to the children in the Junior School and raised money ! Their total collection amounted to Rs 56,200 and this was used by Srividyasram to buy two new Acer Computers with printer for the use of the School. This kind of initiative from the children , helped and guided by their parents and  the Class Teacher , this  kind of  enthusiasm and missionary zeal with which everyone concerned went about raising money to make it available to 371 children in a small village across the Bay of Bengal , is indeed unheard of  and most commendable.  The School is grateful   to Ms Anu  Raju and Ms Ramya Ananthanageswaran, two volunteers in Singapore, who made this possible.

4. Visitors from Michigan : Eight  undergraduate students from Michigan, USA visited the School on the 20th July, 2007. They taught the teachers a few rhymes and also learnt a few  from their Indian counterparts

5. System study by a student from USA :  Mr Tarun and  Ms Sunita Ganesh from Richmond, VA, USA  spent three days in the School in mid - July, 2007,  studying the educational system in India and interacting  with the children and exchanging  notes  with them.  

6. ASHA : Ms Vaishnavi from “ASHA for Education CNJ” visited the School on the 24th July, 2007. Our School has sought financial assistance from “ASHA”  to build a class room in the new High School Building that would cost Rs 450,000 ($ 11,250) 

7. Visitors from Belgium : Mr Shivkumar and Ms Bhuvana , two visitors from Belgium on the 14th August, 2007 , were appreciative of the School’s motto and culture.

8. Special Lunch to Children : Shri  T.R.Subramaian from Pune visited the School on the 2nd August, 2007  and fed the children with  a special lunch that  was greatly enjoyed. 

9. Educational Tour : The teachers and children of Std-V were  taken out  on the 18th August, 2007 on an educational tour to the  newly established Kothari Sugars & Chemicals Factory at  Sathamangalam,  some 35 kms away.  The production process ,  beginning from the receipt of sugar cane till three grades of sugar were gunny-packed and stored , was explained to the visitors.  

V.Swaminathan. 

